

## **Merridale Primary School**

Aspen Way Wolverhampton WV3 0UP
Telephone: 01902 558760
E Mail: office@merridaleprimary.co.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Laura Towle
www.merridaleprimary.co.uk

Our Ref: LT/JH

Date: Monday 13<sup>th</sup> June 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

## Year 6 Borth Residential – Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> to Friday 24<sup>th</sup> June 2022

We are now able to confirm the final arrangements for the Year 6 Borth residential.

## Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> June

Please can an <u>adult</u> bring your child to Wolverhampton Train Station at <u>8am on Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> June</u>. Do not leave your child at the station until they have been registered with Mrs Byrne.

## Friday 24th June

An <u>adult</u> will need to collect your child from the main entrance of Wolverhampton Train Station at <u>4pm on Friday 24th</u> <u>June.</u> Please do not take your child from the train station without notifying Mrs Byrne so we can make sure all children are accounted for.

Children will need to be dropped off and collected from the main entrance of the station – see picture below. Please look for Mrs Byrne.



Children will only be allowed to bring a small rucksack on the train with them. This will contain their packed lunch for Wednesday, a small snack and drink for the journey and some items to occupy them on the train. Please make sure that your child is dressed appropriately for the weather e.g. coat, sunhat etc. The rest of the children's belongings will need to be brought to school on Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> June (at any point during the day) as these bags will be transported to Borth by school minibus.

You may also be aware of the possibility of some disruption to the rail service network during the week beginning 20<sup>th</sup> June. This possible strike action is not planned for our days of travel but could mean some disruption and delays on the days the class are travelling by train. We will keep you informed of any changes to arrangements by text message so please make sure we have an up-to-date contact number for you and that you are able to receive text messages from the school system. If you need any support with this, please contact to the school office.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Towle Headteacher